

## **PUBLIC**



October 26th, 2009

Our Ref: Your Ref: Officer:

Telephone:

Brian Seale : drs (08) 9024 2041

The Chairman The Honourable Max Trenorden - MLC Parliament House PERTH WA 6000

Dear Hon, Trenorden

## INQUIRY INTO RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES WITHIN PUBLIC - DRINKING WATER **SOURCE AREAS**

Council for the Shire of Menzies refers to the Standing Committee Enquiry on public administration relevant to recreational activities within drinking water source areas and advise that whilst Menzies utilises the services of the Water Corporation in the provision of drinking water as supplied by the bore field, east of the town of Menzies, it does not deny that consideration to more populated areas does justify and warrant further consideration specially in Perth in terms of the Perth hills area, the south west areas and other locations where consideration to the benefits towards public health, recreation and indigenous culture, require consideration.

Accordingly, we thank you for this opportunity to submit a response but advise that this question does not apply to the Shire of Menzies.

Yours faithfully

B W Seale

Chief Executive Officer

Shire of Menzies

